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Greetings, Waynesboro—Staunton Region Members & Friends,    

This issue is packed with pictures so please excuse the longer than usual download times. The quality of cars 

at the ODMA Meet made it difficult to pick the ones to include in our newsletter. Since those of you who get 

Tire Tracks electronically get an extra page, I’ll show more of the cars that attended the meet. How many can 

you identify? As Ken says in his president’s message, the W-S members did a great job in hosting the meet 

and I want to thank those who stepped in for me when I was out of action for 3 months. 

JUNE MEETING: Sunday, June 21, 2 PM, Business Meeting at Stella, Bella and Lucy's, 327 W. Main St., 

Waynesboro.  Program on a 2014 trip to France/Normandy/D-Day Sites - Bob & Robbie Kuykendall. 

http://www.stellabellalucy.com/
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

I am thrilled to report that the 2015 62nd ODMA 

Meet is now in the history books.  I feel the overall 

Meet was a great success.  So many members put 

forth so much effort and hard work to make this  

happen.  There were so many members involved 

there is no way that I could name everyone without 

missing someone.  However there are 2 individuals 

that I feel should be recognized.  They are Robbie 

Gray and Bob Ridle.  The work they performed    

enabled this meet to be the success it was.   

 

Were there things that we could have done              

differently knowing what we know now?              

Absolutely, it would have made it run more smoothly 

and easier on everyone but I don’t believe it would 

have changed the final outcome to everyone in     

attendance.  With that being said, I still want to thank 

everyone for their dedication, hard work and         

enthusiasm that was displayed.   

 

With our 65th Anniversary Party and hosting the 62nd 

ODMA Meet, our Region has been put to the test, 

and I think we have passed with flying colors!  We 

did not lose anyone and we worked well as a team. 

 

It appears that all the members who were on our   

disabled list are now on the mend and will be back 

with us soon.  It is so nice to report this versus     

having everyone being listed with having health   

issues.   

 

Alfred Meyer will not let us rest on our laurels as he 

has numerous events planned for the Region the rest 

of this year.  If you can’t make the monthly meetings 

to offer your assistance in these events, please at 

least keep track of them in Tire Tracks and our   

website and come when you can.  Our next meeting 

will be on Sunday, June 21 at Stella, Bella and 

Lucy’s in Waynesboro at 2:00 PM. 

 

 

Visit our website—http://local.aaca.org/waynesboro-staunton/ 

Shirley’s and my next big adventure will be          

attending the 80th AACA Anniversary Meet and 

Celebration in Louisville, Kentucky on July 16-18.  

We will be towing our 63 Chevrolet Wagon to show 

at this Meet for a Repeat Preservation Award.  We 

will be joined by Stu and Clarice and Robbie and 

Susan.  I would like to see more Region members 

partake in this event.      

               

Again, thank you for your support. 

 

Ken Farley    

Scenes from 2015 ODMA 
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 May 17 Meeting at Mrs. Rowes 

The group really 

enjoyed the food at 

Mrs. Rowes 

Jim Gregory and Ken Farley presented slides from their 

2013 trip to Tacoma, Washington and Alaska where they 

toured some great antique car museums. Here are some 

pictures they took on the trip. 

America’s Car Museum Tacoma, WA 

LeMay Collection Tacoma WA 

Fountainhead Museum Fairbanks Alaska 

Jim and Sue 

Gregory with 

fond memories 

of Alaska 

The museum 

hosts over 500 

cars, many from 

the LeMay       

collection 

The LeMay family has 

retained many cars from 

their collection and has 

over 500 on display. 

Features over 85 cars 

in pristine condition. 

Many from the      

Harrah’s collection 
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Waynesboro-Staunton Region sponsored the 2015 

ODMA meet at the Augusta County Government Center. 

The host hotel was the Staunton Holiday Inn and        

Conference Center. We were blessed with great weather 

and some 87 beautiful cars. Chief Judge Ken Farley    

supported by 40 judges finished judging in record time 

and our Judges Administration crew led by Sandy Hall 

quickly processed the results. Our caterer ran into some 

delays so we presented the awards prior to our buffet. 

Richmond Region took home the Edgar Rohr Trophy for 

the largest percentage of members attending and        

Tidewater Region won the Old Dominion Trophy based 

on points accumulated for awards earned and member 

participation. 

The hospitality room at the Holiday inn 

was set up by Sue Gregory and Marilou 

Redmond 

Registration packets were handed out by Janet Meyer and Rebecca Perrin 

Jim Gregory led the showfield parking 

crew 
Bob Ridle handled the announcements 

and music in addition to managing our 

data base for the meet. Prepping a car for the meet requires 

a worker and a supervisor. How’s 

this for a father and son activity? 

One of the best 

parts of attend-

ing an ODMA 

meet is the 

chance to meet 

with old friends, 

some that you 

haven’t seen 

since last year. 
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Our closing 

awards ceremony 

and buffet was 

attended by nearly 

100 members. MC 

Bob Ridle and 

Awards Chairman 

Richard Hall    

efficiently handled 

awards that were 

presented by Chief 

Judge Ken Farley 

The “Best Representation 

of DPC” award went to   

Sandy Rucker with her 

1966 Mustang 

The “Best Representation 

of HPOF” award was 

won by Reggie Nash for 

his 1909 Rambler 

BEST OF 

SHOW 

Tommy Nolen from Richmond Region 

won “Best of Show” along with his 

ODMA First Junior award for this  

beautiful 1961 Pontiac Catalina 

The oldest car at 

the show was the  

1906 Wayne 

owned by Jeff 

Brown, son of 

the founder of 

our W-S Region 

John Brown 

Station wagons 

are becoming 

very popular. 

This great ‘63 

Chevy wagon 

is owned by 

Ken & Shirley 

Farley 
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BETSY—THE LONG-TERM RESTORATION 

Restoration of a 1934 Chevrolet Master 

By Stu Allen 

Part 16 –Installing Exterior Trim  

It was finally 

time to install the 

fenders that had 

been finished 

back in 2011. 

Fender welting is 

Installed between 

the fenders and   

radiator surround. 

The fenders are 

then bolted in 

place while    

being careful to 

prevent paint 

damage. 

The car takes 

shape after the 

front fenders are 

in place. 

The headlights are 

mounted on tie 

bars  beteen the 

fender and radiator 

surround. 

Once the front 

bumper is in 

place it starts to 

look like a real 

car. 

Rear bumper 

in place after 

Jim Gregory 

helpd me  

reshape the 

support 

brackets to fit. 

I decided that the 

wheels, originally 

finished in 1982, 

were showing some 

chips and needed to 

be repainted.    

Masking the tires 

was the toughest part 

of this job. 

The rear 

mounted 

spare bolts 

to a bracket 

tucked  

inside the 

rear 

bumper. 

Next Month—On the Road Again 

Adding the 

locking hubcap 

gives the rear of 

the car the    

finished look. 



 

PAGE 6 TIRE TRACKS VOLUME 45,  ISSUE 6  

2015 Calendar of Events 

Tri-County Region Meetings  - Dates vary– Check 

their website.    http://tri-county-aaca.org/ 

Piedmont  Region Meetings are the 4th Mon-

day at the Doubletree Hotel on  Route 29 

North in Charlottesville at 7pm. 

JUNE 

Saturday, W-S Region's Annual Brightview-Baldwin Park Car Display, Staunton. Business 

Meeting follows. Arrangements/times TBD. 

 

AACA 80th Anniversary-Southeastern Fall Meet, Louisville, Kentucky, hosted by Kyana      

Region. 

AACA Vintage Tour, Lancaster, PA, hosted by Buzzards Breath Touring Region. 

 

11 AACA Central Spring Meet, Independence, Missouri, hosted by Kansas City Region. 

Friday, 5:30 PM - 7 PM, Car Display at the Stuarts Draft Retirement Community.  Ice cream 

social, with prizes awarded by resident's vote. 104 Patton Farm Road, Stuarts Draft.            

Caravan leaves from the Target parking lot in Waynesboro at 5 PM. 

Sunday, 2 PM, Business Meeting at Stella, Bella and Lucy's, 327 W. Main St., Waynesboro.  

Program on a 2014 trip to France/Normandy/D-Day Sites - Bob & Robbie Kuykendall. 

12 

21 

JULY 11 

15-18 

27-31 

 

Sunday, 2 PM, Annual Picnic Meeting with Tri-County Region AACA at Grand Caverns Park 

in Grottoes. Fried chicken, plates, utensils, ice & drinks provided.  Bring a dish to share and 

your lawn chair. 

 

AACA Western Divisional Tour, Northern California, hosted by Redwood Empire Region  
 

AACA Glidden Tour, Chickasha, Oklahoma, hosted by Okie Region. 

AUG. 16 

25-27 

8/30- 9-4 

 

Home-made16-ft enclosed aluminum car trailer with fold-

down ramp, side door, new tires.  $2000 including hitch 

and equalizer bars.  Call Duane Perrin, 540-885-1613 

days or evenings. 

FOR SALE FOR SALE 

1929 Chevrolet 2-Dr. Sedan—Original Condition           

Price—$16,000. Firm                                                                        

Call 949-6984                                                                

http://www.aaca.org/
http://www.kyanaregionaaca.org/
http://www.kyanaregionaaca.org/
http://www.aaca.org/
http://www.aaca.org/location/33-Buzzards-Breath-Touring-Region/default
http://www.aaca.org/
http://www.aaca-kc.org/
https://www.google.com/maps/place/104+Patton+Farm+Rd,+Stuarts+Draft,+VA+24477/@38.0310798,-78.989301,17z/data=!4m2!3m1!1s0x89b3673d922e6729:0x27457c54e2b69d32
https://www.google.com/maps/place/104+Patton+Farm+Rd,+Stuarts+Draft,+VA+24477/@38.0310798,-78.989301,17z/data=!4m2!3m1!1s0x89b3673d922e6729:0x27457c54e2b69d32
http://www.stellabellalucy.com/
http://www.aaca.org/
http://www.reraaca.org/
http://www.aaca.org/
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                            249 Rome Ave. 
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Treasurer:            Jack Drago 

     412 University Farm Road 

                     Stuarts Draft VA 24477 

                              540-337-2120 
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Charlotte Kuykendall (540) 942-3291 
Class of 2015   
 
Susan Gray (540) 943-3171 
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Duane Perrin (540) 885-1613 
Class of 2017 
                                                               
Bob Ridle (540) 886-6181 
Web Master  
 
Doris Stone (540)-289-5520 
Past President 
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JUNE        

BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

Isobel Ailles 

Ken Bahrs 

Martha Brooks 

Harry DeVore 

Susan Gray 

Jim Gregory 

Owen Harner 

Dick McIninch 

May 17 Waynesboro-Staunton     

Region Meeting Minutes 
 

The May meeting of the       

Waynesboro/Staunton Region of 

the AACA was held at Mrs. Rowe’s 

at 2 pm on Sunday the 17th.     

President Ken Farley opened the 

meeting and welcomed all present. 

Nelson Driver gave the blessing. 

After the meal, Ken made some 

brief remarks about the 65th        

anniversary party and thanked the 

Rimel’s for use of the Barn. 

Mary Helen Ayers gave the       

sunshine report that Joetta Weller 

was in the hospital, Billy Melton 

was doing well after hip              

replacement, and Vince Ennis is 

fine after a fall. 

The Secretary’s minutes were     

approved as printed in the Tire 

Tracks. 

Jack Drago gave the Treasurer’s 

Report which was approved. 

The following correspondence was 

received; Thank you notes from 

Don Barlup and Betty Clemmer and 

a note from the AACA about ½ 

years dues for $17. 

Mel Redmond reported that 7  

members were at the Waynesboro 

Motorsports Show. 

Vice President Alfred Meyer gave 

the activities report which is posted 

on the website and in Tire Tracks. 

Billy Melton’s motion, that the 

members with forty years of      

continuous membership in the club 

will be exempt from the club’s dues 

provided that they continue to pay 

their national dues was discussed. 

This motion is to be posted in the 

Tire Tracks and brought up for a 

vote at the next meeting according 

to the by-laws. 

 

ODMA committee members gave 

their reports on the up-coming 

meet. 

Nelson Driver was  the 50/50    

winner.  

The meeting was adjourned and the 

program on The Harold LeMay Car 

Collection and the Fountainhead 

Collection was given by Ken Farley 

and Jim Gregory 

Respectfully submitted,  

Robbie Gray, Sec. 

From the Editor’s Desk 

Please submit any articles, pictures, or ideas for 

publication to me at the following:           

Stuart Allen 

265 Stayman Lane 

Staunton, VA 24401 

Phone: 540-886-8056 

(Home) 

540-290-0329 (Cell) 

email: stuscar@aol.com 

Note: Mary Helen Ayers will continue 

to be our Sunshine Reporter. Please 

notify her of any illness, etc. in our 

club. 

Kidde Fire Extinguisher Recall 

If you have purchased a Kidde fire  

extinguisher manufactured between 

July 23, 2013 thru October 15, 2014, it 

may be subject to a recall. A faulty 

plastic discharge valve may not allow 

the unit to fully discharge. About 4.6 

million units are involved. For more 

information including the specific   

models and build date codes involved 

see their website at www.kidde.com  

or call 855-283-7991. 
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shenandoahawards@gmail.com 

Space available for your ad. here. 




